
 

 

CHESTERFIELD HISTORIC AND LANDMARKS PRESERVATION COMMITTEE             
MARCH 8, 2023 AT 5:30 

 
MEMBERS ATTENDING: Jack Avery, Ann Chrissos, George Chrissos, Erin 
Compton (Chair), Lynne Johnson (Secretary), Michael Kane (Vice-Chair), Cindy 
Somogye, Dee Ann Wright 
 
CITY COUNCIL LIASON: Mary Ann Mastorakos 
 
GUESTS: Merrell Hansen 
 
Chairman Erin brought the meeting to order at 5:30. 
 
Cindy moved and Dee Ann seconded that the January 11 Minutes of CHLPC, 
with a few spelling corrections be approved. Passed. 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS:  
Ann announced that she will be speaking at the Chesterfield Community Center 
on April 11 at 10:00 on a new topic, Stories of Early Settlers. 
Erin gave a review of her talk at the Bonhomme Old Stone Church. She noted 
that much of Chesterfield’s recent history has not been written down. 
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 
Erin gave a follow-up to our January meeting decisions on the Old House at Hog 
Hollow. The Chesterfield Planning Department held a Public Hearing on Febru-
ary 21 concerning the Old House Site plan  which was passed and the requested 
zoning change to Commercial which was unanimously defeated. 
Merrell Hansen described the use of the Chesterfield Comprehensive Plan which 
has set this area of Olive as a residential area, in guiding the Planning Commis-
sion vote. 
 
Erin encouraged all of us to give ideas on what policies and duties the CHLPC 
should do. She will be conferring with Mary Ann and Justin this week about the 
topic. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
The members looked through a 10 year-old list of CHLPC Places of Interest that 
was passed out at the January CHLPC Meeting. We all were encourages to note 
other places that could be added to an up-dated list. We will get advice from Lau-
ren Strutman on other possible entries. 
We also reviewed  a list from 2014 of old Chesterfield Subdivisions. Erin noted 
that several of the older subdivisions now no longer existed. 



 

 

Lynne announced that the Westland Acres area off Wildhorse Creek Road is cel-
ebrating a Centennial. The area is split between Wildwood and Chesterfield. 
DeeAnn gave an historical background of the area. 
Lynne announced the Grand Re-Opening of the reconstructed African School-
house #4 in Faust Park on March 25 at 1:00PM. 
Lynne also displayed a copy of Wildwood’s Historic Commission’s History Tours 
Map. 
Jack moved and Mike seconded that the meeting be adjourned at 6:45. 


